SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

MARCH 14TH, 2013

Present: Linda Caton, Bud Jenssen, Sandy Pallett, Sue Youngblood, Michael Carter, Jim Nielsen, Howard Hummel, and Kathy Jones – Treasurer

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of March 12th, 2013 was made by Jim and seconded by Bud. Motion carried.

Approval of the Treasurer’s Report: A motion was made by Bud and seconded by Sandy to approve the treasurer’s report. Motion carried. Kathy noted that SLCT has a checking balance of $36,692.78 in its Wells Fargo account. Kathy also noted that the financial report for “Dearly Beloved” net income is $6,892.20, kudos to Howard for another SLCT successful play.

Summer Show: It was agreed upon that there are too many unresolved variables involved in putting on a summer performance for this summer of 2013 season.
On-Line Ticketing: Jim presented the board with a comprehensive over-view dealing with the pros and cons in offering the community an on-line ticketing option. Jim will go ahead with the purchase of the software and conduct a demonstration on just how effective it can be in expanding ticket sales and our database. Volunteers will be pursued to learn and operate the process. A motion made by Howard and seconded by Bud to green light this on-line ticket sales option. Motion carried.
Elections: Bud spoke about the election of three new board members that is to be held at this evening’s general membership meeting. The three outgoing board members are Linda Caton, Bud Jenssen, and Sandy Pallett.
April End of Year Dinner: This year’s end of year dinner will be at Palo Verde on April 9th at 5PM. Howard and Sandy are working on the menu and the evening’s entertainment. A decision to maintain the free dinner to all cast and crew volunteers will be deferred to the new board.
Committees and Questionaire:  Sandy and Howard put together a questionnaire asking the general meeting attendees to complete and return. The questions that the hand – out contained are: What changes would you like to see at our SLCT monthly meetings?; What changes to SLCT would you like to see happen?; What educational or instructional opportunities would you like from SLCT?.
Reading Committee: Roger Edmonds addressed the board on the changes and challenges of the play reading committee that he currently chairs. The board will appoint future committee volunteers with Sue Youngblood serving as the board coordinator/liaison. The board has the final approval on the play that the reading committee selects. Roger will remain as chair for one additional year and thereafter the board will decide who sits on the reading committee with positions rotated on a bi-annual basis.
Fall Play: Sandy Pallett received approval of the fall play she is directing. The play is called “Polter Heist” and will be presented October 22 – 26 at Oakwood. Auditions will be held April 21 at 6:30PM with coctails beginning at 5PM followed by dinner at 5:45PM. 

Michael Carter - Secretary
